
My name is Cristianne Souza. I'm a mother of two. My family strongly opposes Vaccinate Bill HB 3063. 

Having forced vaccinating is going to hurt more people than it would ever do any good. My oldest child 

was injuried from vaccines. Once when he was a few months. He received vaccines (which I was given 

no information about) by the next day half of his face was swollen. I took him back to the same doctor 

and she asked if he had hurt himself which I told her no and asked if it was a side effect from the shots 

he just got she had no answer and never checked anything for him to see what was causes the swollen. 

He went out to be a some what healthy (was always getting sick) but ahead of his milestones. Then at 

the 2 year vaccines his speech went backwards, he didn't act like the same child any more. Again I 

questioned what happened to my child and no answers. I know in every fiber in me that those forced 

vaccines hurt my baby. And I will live with that guilt. I do not want any other parent/child to go through 

what we have. Taking away our medical freedom is not okay. Having parents/children being bullied for 

not wanting to be injected with some very toxic stuff is not okay. I'm begging you to not pass this bill so 

my child can stay in Oregon, stay in schools that they love. The percentage of unvaccinated children in 

Oregon is extremely low 2.6% I believe. We are a minority. Are children can not hurt anyone from not 

being vaccinated. The unvaccinated children are the only ones going to be hurt. Please do not pass this. 

There's roughly 30,000 children lives at stake here. Please do the right then. Thank you. 

Cristianne Souza 

 


